

June 24, 2025 Savannah River Site (SRS) Citizens Advisory Board (CAB) Subcommittee Meeting Summary Microsoft TEAMS, Aiken, SC

Meeting began at 4:00 PM Eastern Time

Meeting Introduction: Juanita Campbell, S&K, CAB Administrator

Ms. Campbell welcomed everyone to the virtual June Subcommittee meeting and introduced the Vice-Chair, Mr. Hubert Van Tuyll. Mr. Van Tuyll thanked the attendees for joining and announced that the meeting could commence.

Ms. Campbell then introduced the Department of Energy-Savannah River (DOE-SR) points of contact: Mr. Matt Baker, Mr. Bert Crapse, and Mr. John Clark.

Mr. Van Tuyll inquired about the impact on work since the landlord transition.

Mr. Baker and Mr. Crapse both responded that the transition has not affected work or the Department of Energy's mission.

Mr. Clark added that while there has been no direct impact to daily operations, they are closely monitoring funding allocations to ensure support exclusively for mission-critical items.

Mr. Crapse provided an update on Nuclear Materials.

Mr. Van Tuyll inquired whether recent international events have impacted shipping or raised any security concerns.

Mr. Crapse responded that there have been no changes in current operations or procedures within Nuclear Materials. He added that he cannot speak for the National Nuclear Security Administration (NNSA) or the entirety of the Savannah River Site (SRS).

Mr. Clark provided an update on Liquid Waste and introduced Mr. Joel Maul, Acting Director for Waste Disposition Programs Division.

Mr. Maul reported that the Savannah River Site (SRS) has declared the delivery of another milestone: preliminary cease waste removal, placing SRS well ahead of schedule.

Ms. Ray mentioned that there had been previous discussions about expediting tank closure and inquired about the 30-45 day waiting period for public comments.

Mr. Maul responded that there are several steps in the closure process including public comments. He mentioned that efforts are underway to streamline the schedule and potentially shorten the public comment period to achieve quicker tank closures.

The meeting ended at 4:21pm

